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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Pounds, President

Date:

February 14, 2018
Subject:
NADE President 2018 Mid-Year Report
Since taking the office of President of NADE at the conclusion of the training conference held in Detroit, Michigan in August 2017, I immediately began my duties by overseeing the New Board Meeting held on the last day of the conference. 
During the new board meeting, I appointed two (2) Adhoc Committees: CDIU Adhoc, Chaired by Richard Todd Deshong, and Restructuring of Regions Adhoc Committee, Chaired by Jennifer Nottingham.  I know each of these committees have worked diligently since the National Conference, holding many conference calls and interaction through emails.  I look forward to hearing updates from both committees at the Mid-Year Board Meeting next week. 

After the new board meeting, I corresponded with Amanda Underwood of Creative Expressions, and secured her as the NADE Webmaster.   She has provided excellent oversight of the website and immediately responds to any inquiries I have had, as well as other board members.
I also worked very closely with the Tax Committee by participating on several conference calls that ultimately led to Tonya Scott, NADE Secretary and myself, as NADE President signing the final document that has been sent to the IRS for the final step to change our tax status to a 501C3. 

 I also had the privilege to work closely with Jeff Price, NADE Legislative Director, on the first NADE Testimony in several years.   NADE presented to the Committee on Ways and Means Subcommittee on Social Security United States House of Representatives on September 6, 2017.   This document can be found on NADE’s website. 

I have participated on conference calls with Associate Commissioner, Office of Disability Determinations, John Owen.  These calls are vital to the relationship NADE has with SSA and have given excellent insight into current situations and future plans of Social Security and Disability Determination. I look forward to continued conversations with Mr. Owen in the future. 
I was tasked with finding a replacement Regional Director for the Great Lakes Region.   I consulted with other members of the executive board and felt the best choice at the current time was Trish Chaplin, who was already serving as the Regional Director for the Great Plains.  She graciously accepted the responsibility and is working to mentor someone from the Great Lakes so that they feel comfortable to run if they so choose at the National Conference in Arlington, Virginia in August 2018. 

During my tenure, I have emailed new and returning members to NADE, encouraging them to get actively involved in their local chapters as well as the regional and national level.  I have also sent congratulatory emails to NADE members upon their retirement and forwarded their information to Donnie Hayes, Retirees Chair. 

I have invited the following SSA components to speak at our Mid-Year Board Meeting February 21-24, 2018.   Mary Horne, Deputy Commissioner, Operations; John Owen Associate Commissioner ODD; Gina Clemmons, Associate Commissioner OPD; and Acting OIG Gale Stone.  All have accepted the invitation and are eager to come and speak with us. 

I continue to work closely with the management at the Royal Sonesta Hotel along with Julie Kujath, NADE Treasurer to assure the Mid-Year Board Meeting will be smooth and successful.

The tentative date for the Capitol Hill visit is April 8-13, 2018.   Given the current budget situation, these are the dates the Legislative Director and I feel would be best to get NADE’s agenda presented. 
It has been an absolute honor to serve as the NADE President and I will continue to strive to bring awareness to NADE for the remainder of my tenure as President.   
